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" SHIPLETTER" 

The IISHIP LETTERt1 marking on the cover shown below is probably not a 
British Columbia item even though the cover is addressed to Victoria 
and has a Victoria carriers mark dated, I1FE 21 / 9811. Similar ship 
markings are illustrated in Gustav Lundfs "The Pdquebot Marks of the 
Americast1 and are known to have been used in the Eastern United States 
around the turn of the century but none are reported for the West 
Coast. This type of marking was not used in Canada. Gray Scrimgeour 
speculated that it may be a gold rush item and may have been carried 
on a US ship from Alaska. The 2 cent US stamp and the I1TACOMAf WASH. 
FEB 19 / 7:30 PM / 98" postmark would indicate that it was carried by 
US ship to Tacoma. A similar cover was in the Max Guggenheim 
collection and contained a letter from Dawson and was postmarked at 
Tacoma in March 1898. A similar but not the same ItSHIP LETTERM 
marking is on the cover. Has anyone seen similar markings that might ' 
assit in determining the mailing point of this letter? 



British Columbia Research Page 138 

OLENORA (1) AND (2) 

Colin Campbell has provided an excellent multiple 
strike of GLENORA (2) on a block of six of the 5 
cent leaves issue dated SP 20 / 98. He also raises 
the question regarding the location of GLENORA (2). 
Melvin locates it "Just SW of Duncan." on Vancouver 
Island while Topping and Robinson show it as the 
same location as GLENORA (1). Both agree that 
GLENORA (1) was located near TELEGRAPH CREEK and the 
1930 "Geographical Gazetteer of British Columbia" 
list it as an "abandoned H.B.C. post on Stikine 
river, about 10 m. S.W. of Telegraph Creek, Cassiar 
dist." (p. 99) and makes no reference to any other 
settlement called Glenora. 

The 1880 "Canadian Official Postal ~uide" lists 
GLENORA (1) as being in the Burrard Electoral 
District, which is the Electoral District that 
included all the coastal region of British Columbia 
from Vancouver to Alaska. In the 1903 "Canada 
Official Postal Guide" the location of GLENORA (2) 
is also listed as the Burrard Electoral District. 
The Telegraph Creek Post Office is shown in the same 
district. If GLENORA (2) had been south of Duncan, 
as suggested by Melvin, it would have been in the 
Vancouver Electoral District. Thus, it is safe to 
conclude that GLENORA (1) and (2) were in the same 
location, namely 10 miles south west of the present 
Telegraph Creek. 

Topping and Robinson are not totally correct in their information in that GLENORA 
(1) officially closed 30 June 1886. not 1894 as stated, and it may have closed a 
year earlier as postmaster George Prichett resigned in 1885. The Vancouver Post 
Office records indicate that, as the result of death or resignations, there was 
considerable delay between the resignation or death of one postmaster and the 
appointment of his replacement. There is no indication as to whether the post 
office continued to operate during these periods. 

The question is then asked "Why do Topping and Robinson call them (1) and ( 2 ) ? "  
The answer in general is that if a post office was in a new location or was 
closed for five or more vears the new office would be designate with a (2) to 
distinguish it from the earlier office of the same name. 

NEW SPRAY-ON SLOGANS I N  USE AT VANCOWER AND VICTORIA 

Just as the News Letter was going to press two new sray-on slogans were introduced. 

-- 
The British Columbia Postal History News Letter is published quarterly. 
The annual membership fee is $5.00 in Canadian or US funds. 
Bill Topping, Editor, 7430 Angus Drive, Vancouver, BC, V6P 5K2, Canada. 
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1 '  BLACK CREEK POST OFFICE TO BE 60 YEARS OLD IN JUNE 

60 th ANNIVERSARY 
60 erne ANNIVERSAIRE 

. . 

BLACKCREEK 
POST OFFICE 

1936-1996 

Courtesy- Mary Curr ie  Wood 

The f i r s t  settlers t o  t h e  Black Creek a rea  picked t h e i r  mail up a t  t h e  Mervil le  Store  
and Post  Office.  Later ,  Henry Schulz, Sr. would go t o  t h e  Oyster River Post Off ice  
( a t  t h e  Fisherman's Lodge) t o  p ick  up t h e  mail t o  be handed ou t  from t h e  s to re .  The 
H. Schulz General S t o r e  stood on t h e  site cur ren t ly  occupied by t h e  Black Creek 
s t o r e .  

M r .  Schulz was approached by M r .  A.W. N e i l l ,  Member of Parliament f o r  t h e  
I Comox-Alberni r id ing .  M r .  N e i l 1  asked i f  M r .  Schulz would be i n t e r e s t e d  i n  having a 

Post Of f i ce  i n  h i s  s t o r e  and being Postmaster. M r .  Schulz was de l igh ted  a t  t h e  
prospect.  It was f e l t  t h e  f a c t  t h a t  M r .  Schulz had been a Captain with t h e  Russian 

r army while they  w e r e  a l l i e s  of Canada helped g e t  t h e  Post  Off ice  e s t ab l i shed  quickly. 
On June lst, 1936 t h e  Black Creek Post Off ice  was o f f i c i a l l y  opened. 

Post Off ice  
Apri l  1957 
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BLACK CREEK POST OFFICE - continued 
The first Post Office shared space in the small store (it measured six feet by eight '- 

feet). The Coach Lines bus delivered the mail - at first. Later Canadian Pacific 
trucking was used as the mail carrier. When Oyster River Post Office was disbanded 
the volume of mail increased at Black Creek. Soon a new',store was built adjoining 
the Schulz's residence. Mr. Schulz installed the first mail boxes in Black Creek. 
The early mail boxes had combination locks. 

Henry Schulz was the first Postmaster until his untimely death in 1955. His son 
Peter Schulz was officially named Postmaster on February 3, 1955. The first rural 
route was established in 1962. Mr. P. Schulz served as Poetmaster until he sold the 
store to Siegfried Kussauer. Mr. Kussauer was Postmaster from May 24, 1966 to 
November 12, 1974. It was while Mr. Kuasaauer owned the store that the original 
building (by this time much altered) burned. He then rebuilt it, creating the 
framework for the current Black Creek Store. Morris Quinn took over as Postmaster 
the day he bought the store form M. Kussauer in.1974. It was while Mr. Quinn was 
Postmaster that the Post Office moved out of the store into a separate part of the 
building. I11 health forced Mr. Quinn to resign his position on October 2nd, 1982. 
Helen Arlitt was the acting Postmaster at the time. She then went on to become the 
first postmaster of Black Creek who was not also the owner of the Black Creek Store. 
It was in 1985 that Mrs. Arlitt was officially named Postmaster. 

I NTS map 92 F/NW - 1977 

In 1992 the post office moved to its current location by the Miracle Beach junction. 
The new post office has almost enough space to handle the extra volume we get at 
Christmas time. It was during July 1993, in a move to centralize operations, that 
the mail sorting was moved to Campbell River. 

Over the last sixty years we have grown from a few boxes at the Store serving local 
7 

settlers to two rural routes serving 1,200 households from Howard Road north to the 
south side of Oyster River. 














